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Welcome and updates 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been great to see so many of you 
at the meet the teacher sessions this 
week. If you weren't able to attend you 
should have received a copy of the 
information shared by the teacher. 

 

Clubs started this week and were very 
well attended. If you have any questions 
about the club your child attends please 
see the adult in charge or contact Mrs 
Moseley. 

 

We had a visit from our new Trust Lead, 
Lisa Mannall on Wednesday. If you want 
to find out more about what is happening 
in the Trust follow @celtrust 

 

The Friends of Carclaze held their Annual 
General Meeting on Thursday. I would like 
to extend thanks to the current 
committee. In particular Jo Miles, Donna 
Miles, Marie Kast and Alisa Shopland who 
stood down from their roles. 

 

The new committee for this year is: 

Jo Plester - Chair 

Ann Dash - Vice Chair 

Kerry Gray - Secretary 

Debbie Cockayne - Vice Secretary 

Zoe Derriman - Treasurer 

Cathy Higginson - Vice Treasurer 

 

Thank you all for volunteering. Look out 
for messages about meetings and events 
coming soon. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

May Bank Holiday 2020 - Has been changed from  

Monday 4 May to Friday 8 May. 

Inset Days  2019 (confirmed): 

 4 September 19 

 28 and 29 October 19 

 6 January 20 

 14 April 20 

Please see the school website for a full list of next year’s 

term dates.  

http://peninsulatrust.org/


Attendance: 

ATTENDANCE AWARDS 

 

Welcome to the weekly attendance awards.  We have been set a target of more than 96%                
attendance. 

This week the following classes have reached their target and will receive 10 minutes extra play: 

 

Polkerris   99.5% 

Charlestown  100% 

Pisky Cove  97.3% 

Greenaway  97.9% 

Carlyon Bay 99.3% 

Perranporth 96.3% 

Harlyn Bay  98% 

 

 

The following classes just missed out on their target this week.  Good luck for next week: 

 

Porthpean   94.1% 

Mawgan Porth 94.7% 

Sennen   91.1% 

Bamaluz   93.9% 

Porthluney  95.7% 

Hemmick   94.8% 

Polzeather  94.5% 

 

If you would like to know your child’s individual attendance please login to the eSchools website - 
www.carclazesch.org  

 





Garden news!     

 

 

 

  

Welcome back to all parents and children after a lovely Summer break. You may 

notice that we have been working hard to improve the outdoor environment at 

Carclaze during the Summer holiday. This has been a voluntary team of parents 

and staff. The flower beds have been tidied, added to or in some cases, 

redesigned. There are some new areas of grass and the playground has been 

weeded and swept. Please can we ask for your support with our outdoor areas by 

picking up any litter and ensuring that your children don’t run across the flower 

beds. Our aim is to provide and maintain an outstanding learning environment in 

all areas of the school. Working together, we can achieve this goal. 

 

Can you help?  

On Fridays after school (weather permitting), there will be a volunteer gardening 

club for parents and children until 4pm (approx). This will be an opportunity to 

maintain the work that has happened over the summer. Largely it will consist of 

sweeping, litter picking and weeding (teas, coffees and squashes provided!) 

Please just feel free to turn up when you can, your time and support will be 

hugely appreciated. We would also welcome any donations of plants (perennials 

in particular) and ground coverage (bark, pebbles etc). If you do have anything 

that you come across during the year that might add to our environment, please 

do not hesitate to contact the office and let them know.   

Many thanks for your continued support,  

Helen Knight (Governor and Parent Volunteer) 



CARCLAZE COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL – AN 

ACADEMY 

St Piran’s Close St Austell Cornwall PL25 3TF 

Tel (01726) 74194  

                  Email secretary@carclazesch.org 

www.carclazesch.org 

               Head Teacher ~ Simon Pollard 

Care Communicate Persevere and Sparkle 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

11th September 2019 

RE: ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES AND EXPECTATIONS 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Here at Carclaze Community Primary School, we recognise that there are occasions when it is appropriate to         
authorise an absence, such as when a pupil is genuinely too ill to attend school, has a medical appointment that   
cannot be taken outside of school hours or a request for leave has been agreed in exceptional circumstances. 

However, the Government does not support parents taking children out of school unless the school agrees this is 
appropriate under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  Any request for leave should be made in writing to the Head  
Teacher using the school’s request form at least 14 days prior to the proposed date of absence. 

If you decide to still take your child out of school, without permission, you will be committing an offence under the 
Education Act 1996. We may refer the matter to Cornwall Council who may decide to take legal action against you. A 
penalty notice can be issued under Section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996.  This carries a fine of £60 if 
paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 days. Penalty Notice fines are issued per parent/carer, per 
child.   Failure to pay the penalty notice may result in Court action.  Persistent absences not authorised by the school 
may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court, leading to fines up to £2,500 and/or custodial sentences *.  The 
Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court. 

You are welcome to contact the school to discuss any concerns you may have regarding this or if you feel you would 
like advice or support in helping your child attend more regularly.  Carclaze Community Primary School is committed 
to maximising the education of all its pupils and aims to work with parents to ensure this can be achieved. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mr Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

 

* For an offence under the Education Act 1996 Sec 444 (1) the maximum fine is £1000. For an offence under the Edu-
cation Act 1996 Sec 444 (1A) the maximum fine is £2500 or imprisonment for a term not exceeding 3 months. Alter-
natively, a penalty notice may be issued under Section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996. This carries a fine 
of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the penalty notice may result 
in Court action. 

Proud to be part of Peninsula Learning Trust, a company limited by guarantee.     

Registered in England and Wales at Unit 18 St Austell Business Park, Treverbyn Road, Carclaze, St Austell PL25 4FD 

Number 07565242.       An exempt charity. 

http://www.carclaze-/


Attendance Information 



Friends of Carclaze School: 

FRIENDS AGM AND NEW COMMITTEE 

Thank you to all those that attended the Friends AGM last night, we really value your support.  We had a 

very enjoyable evening, but had to say goodbye to three very valued members of the committee, namely 

Jo Miles (Chair), Donna Miles and Marie Kast (Vice Chairs).  These ladies have worked tirelessly over the 

years to raise much needed funds for the school which budgets unfortunately do not cover.  Items they 

have raised money for and purchased are: a fabulous new stage, beans bags etc for the new reading shed 

and a cinema trip for all children to enjoy, plus much much more.   We say a very heartfelt thank you to 

them for their amazing efforts.  A new committee was then elected as follows: 

 

Chair    Jo Plester 

Vice Chair   Ann Dash 

Treasurer   Zoe Derriman 

Vice Treasurer  Cathy Higginson 

Secretary   Kerry Gray 

Vice Secretary  Debbie Cockayne 

 

Alisa Shopland has also stepped down as Vice Secretary - Alisa has been part of the Friends since the  

Primary School opened and prior to that was part of the Infant School Committee .  We would all like to 

say a massive thank you to her for all her efforts over the years. 

 

The date of our first meeting will be Wednesday 25th September at 7.30pm in the Family Room.  We will 

set dates for the Christmas Fayre etc at this meeting and we look forward to seeing you there. 

 




